1790 30th Street, #400, Boulder, CO 80301, Phone (303) 447-0119, Fax 447-1271

November 8, 1989

California Societies, Study Groups, and Individuals

Dear Friends:

The General Council will be meeting on January 27 and 28, 1990. During this meeting we will be filling the openings left by the resignations of Nancy Grimsley and Polly Friedman. Since California has the largest number of *Urantia Book* readers in the world it seems important to fill both vacancies with leaders from your state.

In order to be selected a General Councilor a candidate must give former approval to the General Council member nominating the individual. Do you have candidates qualified and willing to serve on the Council? If so please send me their names and a one page resume, I will pass this information to other General Councilors. If you wish to be adequately represented, please take action on this matter. We have little time between now and the General Council meeting. Please bear in mind that nomination does not guarantee election.

In the Spirit of a united brotherhood,

Mo Siegel

General Councilor

P.S. Almost all General Council seats are held by men. Is this an inevitability, an oversight, or a correctable situation?